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Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
I am writing to let you know that the Director of Public Health has reviewed the initial 
guidance that schools should not welcome back more pupils and has determined that it 
should not change.  
 
Therefore we will continue to delay reopening to Reception, Year 1 and Year 6. This decision 
was based on a number of factors. 
 

1. Two of the government tests are not being meant in the county. 
2. Lancashire and the North West has a high number of cases compared to many other 

regions, although new cases have decreased. 
3. It is widely reported that the R value for the North West is above 1. 
4. More work needs to be done to properly embed local expertise into the national 

Test and Trace system.  
 
This advice will be reviewed again next Monday 15th June with a potential reopening for 
those year groups specified on 22nd June. 
 
Home learning will continue to be in place for all year groups and we will continue to keep 
you updated with news and information. As has always been the case we are open to 
vulnerable and those children whose parents are key workers. Please contact me through 
email if you require a place for your child. 
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Mr Willan 
Headteacher 
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